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REPORT OF THE DIRECTOR OF DEVELOPMENT SERVICES


TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR PLANNING

ON 4th October, 2004


TITLE :  Provision of pedestrian signs within Salford Quays


RECOMMENDATIONS : 

That approval be given for the provision of pedestrian signage within Salford Quays.


EXECUTIVE SUMMARY : 

In September, 2002 a proposal was put forward to install 45 pedestrian signs within the Quays area, work was undertaken with Trafford MBC and the Marketing the Quays Group to establish what type of signs were required and where they should be located.

In 2003 15 pedestrian signs were erected within Trafford but due to other priorities the 30  signs within Salford were not erected.

The proposal is to install the pedestrian signs on the Salford side of the Quays to create a unified approach to pedestrian signage in the area.


BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS :

(Available for public inspection)

1. Location plan for the proposed signs.

2. Details of the directional fingers for each sign.

3. Photograph of the proposed signs.


ASSESSMENT OF RISK: Low

	


THE SOURCE OF FUNDING IS :

From Development Services revenue but seeking contributions from the Chief Executive and Education & Leisure Directorate’s.

	


LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED : 

Yes, Pauline Lewis  

	


FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED 

Yes, (Group Accountant, out stationed in Development Services)

	


CONTACT OFFICER : Jonathan Till x3604


WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S) : Ordsall


KEY COUNCIL POLICIES: Procurement Strategy


DETAILS 

Provision of pedestrian signs within Salford Quays

Background

With the development of Salford Quays and the increase in visitor numbers it was recognised that there was a need to improve the existing pedestrian signage in the area and along with Trafford MBC and the marketing the quays group a plan was developed to improve the signage on both sides of the Manchester Ship Canal. 

Trafford MBC installed the pedestrian signs within Trafford in 2003 but due to other priorities at the time the signs within Salford were never purchased and erected.

Proposal

The proposal is to install the pedestrian signs on the Salford side of the Quays to create a unified approach to pedestrian signage in the Quays area; all the signs in the vicinity of the Quays will be to the same specification. 

The current position is that pedestrians are being directed from Trafford into Salford Quays only to find a limited number of temporary directional signs pointing the way. 

The Traffic Section within the Engineering and Highways Division has undertaken a survey of the pedestrian sign requirement and an updated plan is attached for reference, the survey shows the locations of the posts and the directional fingers attached to each of these locations depicting the destinations. Each sign has been coordinated with the next to provide a logical route through Salford Quays for the pedestrian.

Cost

A firm quotation has been obtained from Woodhouse for the supply, delivery and installation of the pedestrian signs. The survey indicates that 30 signs and 199 finger posts are required on the Salford side of the ship canal.

	30

199
	Geo finger post signs made from brushed stainless steel 90mm Dia x 3.2 metre high.

Directional finger modules 800mm x 100mm with screen printed lettering.


	£67,225

	30
	City Highways to prepare the concrete foundations
	£1200

	
	
	

	
	Total Cost
	£68425


MALCOLM SYKES

Director of Development Services 


